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MADISON – State Senator Duey Stroebel (R-Saukville) released the weekly radio address on 

behalf of Wisconsin Legislative Republicans: 

In Wisconsin it should be easy to vote, hard to cheat and, no matter where you live, election 

rules should be uniform and secure.  

 

Hi, I’m State Senator Duey Stroebel from Saukville. My Republican colleagues and I passed a 

series of election integrity bills this spring. I was proud to author three reform bills in this 

package that, just a couple days ago, Governor Evers vetoed.  

 

This Session, Wisconsin Republicans passed a bill stopping third parties, like Mark Zuckerberg, 

from having inappropriate access to election administration. We passed a reasonable ban of 

ballot harvesting while still allowing an individual to help immediately family and up to two 

others return their absentee ballots.  

 

We passed a bill ending the indefinitely confined voter loophole. This status, designed to 

specifically help the most disabled and frail, was used by approximately two hundred thousand 

new voters in 2020 as a workaround to election integrity measures, such as a photo ID. 

 

Wisconsin Republican passed a bill curbing the abuses of events like Madison’s deceptively 

named “Democracy in the Park.” We also sought to prevent unelected bureaucrats from altering 

necessary voter information.  

 

Some things are commonsense, but as the old saying goes, “commonsense is not so common”. 

Governor Evers has now vetoed every attempt at improving our election’s process. It is now 

crystal clear to all Wisconsinites who wants to pursue commonsense election integrity measures 

and who does not.    

https://legis.wisconsin.gov/eupdates/sen09/Sen.Stroebel_ElectionIntegrity.mp3

